Forest Oaks Homeowners' Association Meeting

Minutes

February 26, 2018
A regular meeting of the Forest Oaks Homeowners' Association met on Monday, February 26, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at 2004 Woodland Road, Edmond, OK 73013.  Those present were Dwayne Page, Shelia Brown, Lisa Hudson, Nila Rouk, Diane King, Mark Gleason, Mary Berryman, Steve & Teresa Kahne, William Oliveri, Warren Stickrod, Ruth & David Leavitt, Patti Taylor, Jason Martin, Susan and Ron Ivey, Amalia Hellstern and Elaine Weinmeister.

President Dwayne Page opened the meeting at 7:12 p.m. with thanks to the hosts and asked everyone to introduce themselves.

Dwayne asked if people had taken a moment to review the minutes online prior to the meeting.  Some copies were provided at the meeting.  Warren Stickrod moved to approve the minutes from the October 30, 2017 meeting.  Steve Kahne seconded the motion and the minutes were approved as written.

Shelia Brown reviewed the 2017 expenditures.  She reported that Mary Berryman, Diane King and Rochelle Wagoner met to complete the audit in January.  The audit verified the financial records for 2017.  Shelia mentioned that Stillwater National Bank is being bought by Simmons.  Until further notice, things will remain the same except that ownership of the association bank has changed.  For 2017, the association was under budget.  The proposed budget for 2018 which was approved in 2017 has lower line item budgets for Landscaping and Utilities.

The 2018 dues are trickling in.  Approximately 120 members have paid dues and many neighbors have contributed extra funds.  PayPal payments may be slightly ahead of checks as payment types.  

Dwayne gave the Officer-at-Large report in Donna Friedberg's absence.  The Edmond Sun and the ENA (Edmond Neighborhood Alliance) gave awards last year.  Kristi Strubhart earned Best Newsletter and Dwayne Page earned Best Website.  Congratulations!!

The ENA Summit will take place Saturday, March 17, at the new convention center in Edmond.  Registration will begin at 8:00 a.m.  Classes will begin at 8:30 a.m.  Two Democrat and 2 Republican gubernatorial candidates will speak.  The convention center is on Covell just west of I-35.  All are invited to attend.

Damen Ewing was not at the meeting to give a Street lighting report.  Warren asked if there were interest in replacing the original neighborhood streetlights with the newer models.
Elaine Weinmeister reported that the Landscaping Committee will need volunteers for clean-up and planting.  There is a sign-up sheet tonight.  Patti Taylor, Ron & Susan Ivey, and Shelia Brown signed up to help.

Patti Taylor spoke about the foundation planting that we did last year.   Cruz recently cleaned up the entry island.  In the future, Elaine and Patti will visit with Cruz to coordinate the work.
Warren Stickrod wants to add lights to the entry island to shed more light at the ground level on the entry sign as viewed from Bryant.  Mark Gleason said the lighting used 120 volt current on the upper lighting.  Warren will check into adding ground lighting.
Suggestions for entry lighting included wrapping the lace bark elm tree for Christmas and adding a decorative streetlight in the entry island.  Mark Gleason said a light could be placed east of the elm tree in the middle of the island.  We will ask Damen Ewing to investigate the decorate light in the entry.
Directories will be published this year.  Elaine is updating the information as forms come in.  Steve Kahne needs to work on this soon, as he will be unavailable after the end of March.

Dwayne reported that Marc Weinmeister wants to resign as Block Captain chairman.  Dwayne asked for volunteers.  Dwayne explained that block captains function as a welcoming committee for new residents as well as  a way to know our neighbors better.  Marc Weinmeister has created the blocks and has recruited captains for all but one section (1700 to 2005 Running Branch).  Shelia suggested calling a meeting of block captains.  Ruth Leavitt, Shelia Brown and Lisa Hudson will set this up.

Shelia reported for the Yard-of-the-Month committee.  Since Teresa Kahne will be moving, Shelia needs another volunteer.  Emma Ewing helps.  Mary Berryman volunteered.  The awards begin in May and continue through August.  A decoration award goes to a neighbor in December.  Gift cards will be from TLC this year.  Susan Ivey appreciated the Honorable Mention homes listed at the end of the summer.  Susan Ivey moved that we purchase a new association sign for the Yard-of-the-Month as the existing one is misspelled.  The motion was seconded and approved.  Shelia will get the new sign.
In New Business, Dwayne suggested ways to address the speeding on the curve on Ridgecrest.  Painting a line in the center is not a likely option as the city does not stripe neighborhood roads.  The city has put in  lowered speed limit signs for the curve.  One suggestion was to request the automated speed signs that indicate a car's speed.

Dwayne proposed using some of the accumulated association funds to improve neighborhood sidewalks.  Edmond has a program which helps with the cost to homeowners.  Edmond pays 2/3 of the cost if the homeowner pays 1/3.  Dwayne would like a committee to assess which sidewalks need to be fixed.  A neighbor on Running Branch spoke to the city a couple of years ago about their irregular sidewalk.  The city insisted that the homeowners remove a huge tree in order to do the work.  There are some sidewalks on Ridgecrest which have sunk.   Dwayne would like neighbors to look at the sidewalks in Forest Oaks and send an email to any officer to report a problem.  Steve Kahne moved to spend up to $3500 of association funds  to cover 1/3 of the cost to repair uneven or problem sidewalks in Forest Oaks. Mark Gleason seconded the motion and it was approved.
Other comments:

1.  Mary Berryman said there were 2 other locations that have been approved for street lights.

2.  New owner of empty lot at entry is working with the city to find a way to build there.

3.  The burned house empty lot on Ridgecrest had drainage work done for a potential buyer, and the buyer pulled out of the sale.
4.  Nila worked with Bob Schiermeyer a long time ago to insist on a circle drive for the front lot by the entry as a means to minimize potential car accidents.

Steve Kahne moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m.  The motion was seconded and approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine Weinmeister

